## OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING June 15, 2020

President Julie Angus called the outdoor meeting to order, with 16 members in attendance. The minutes for the March meeting were approved by Tiffany Ditchfield and seconded by Debbie Meyer. Debbie Heimsoth read thank you notes from Booster Club Scholarship recipients Carter Chiaventone, Keegan Nagle and Regan O'Fallon. The treasurer's report through May was presented by Bill Vogel. Checks have been distributed to all 2020 scholarship recipients and there are no new bills really coming in. The treasurer's report was approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Christy Ovanic.

## **CURRENT ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS**

**MEMBERSHIP** (Ginny Phillips) Current membership is 115. Bill Vogel made a motion to increase the annual Viking Membership from \$20 to \$25. Ginny seconded the motion and it was unanimously approved. Ginny is going to follow up on possibly linking the membership application to current online registration for the 2020-21 school year. She will also look into getting the applications mailed out.

**SCHOLARSHIP** (**Kara Ericzon, Sam Haage**) 12 graduating seniors received scholarships. Checks have been distributed.

**PIB** (**Heather Billings**) due to the current restrictions on group gatherings, plans for PIB are on pause. The possibility of moving forward or postponing will be revisited once we reach Phase 4 re-opening.

GOLF OUTING (Oggie Hampson) scheduled for Saturday August 15 at Pine Hills.

**PIRATE CHEST (Ann Waddell)** Tickets will be distributed to kids once group activities resume. Drawing has been moved back to the last scheduled home football game, Friday October 16.

<u>ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper)</u> Mike is hoping to schedule a ZOOM demonstration of the Nevco Video Board that is being considered for purchase for Kingman gym. Mike also mentioned that the booster club has received approximately \$2,000 in donations to date in memory of Tim Jobst.

# **OLD BUSINESS**

The Hampson family memorial bench should be installed by the end of summer. Julie is still pursuing either refreshing (paint) or replacing the faded sign at the bowling alley used for OHS home matches.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

2020 Steak Dinner – discussed options/ideas for auctioning/raffling the baskets that had been put together for the cancelled March event. Some thoughts include having baskets set out during Red & White night as well as an online format for some of the more valuable items that were donated. Another option was to save all the baskets/items until the Spring 2021 steak dinner.

## **OFFICER ELECTIONS**

Christy Ovanic made a motion to approve the candidates for 2020-21 OHS Booster Club officers. Julie Angus (President), Tiffany Ditchfield (Vice President), Bill Vogel (Treasurer) and Debbie Heimsoth (Secretary) accepted the nominations. Ginny Phillips seconded the motion and the officers were unanimously voted in.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and seconded by Lori Graham.

Respectfully submitted, Debbie Heimsoth